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Unveiling of  Community Pride 

Many hours of hard work by local volunteers 
culminated with the commemoration of  the 
Hospital’s Mosaic Garden Gallery followed by 
the unveiling of the Australian Inland Mission 
Museum Interpretive Pathway Project on 
Wednesday 24th March. 
 

Lieutenant General John Sanderson added a 
regal touch to an important day for Lake Grace 
Shire.    More than one hundred local and past 
residents, school children and former 
employees of the AIM Hospital enjoyed the 
new colourful information panels that have 

been hung throughout the museum.   
 

Following the unveiling of the plaque, Shire 
President Darcy Roberts invited everyone to 
walk the pathway and relive the struggle that 
our past residents took on to ensure medical 
facilities for Lake Grace and surrounding 
areas.    
 

A new brochure detailing the history of  the 
AIM hospital and its restoration is now 
available at Shire tourism outlets.  

 

WA Governor Lieutenant General John Sanderson and Shire President Darcy Roberts following the 
unveiling of the plaque.   

Continued page 16 and 17 
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DISCLAIMER 
 

1 No liability shall be incurred by the Lakes Link News by reason of any amendments to, or error or inaccuracy in, or the partial or total omission of an 
advertisement or by reason of delay or default or from any other cause whatsoever.  If in the opinion of Lakes Link News the error clearly reduces the value of the 
advertisement and the advertiser notifies it to Lakes Link News within seven days of the publication date, then one correct insertion will be made without charge. 

2 While the Lakes Link News aims to publish all material submitted, Lakes Link News reserves the right to refuse to publish or re-publish any contribution or 
advertisement without giving any reason. 

3 No articles, letters or advertisements will be accepted which may appear to be defamatory or accusatory, or to favour one side in a legal dispute. 

4 Lakes Link News reserves the right to shorten or otherwise amend any contribution other than advertisements. 

Telecentre Opening Hours  
 

    Monday - Friday 9:00 am - 12:30 pm ;  1:30 pm - 5:00 pm 
 

Library Opening Hours  
 

Monday, Tuesday, Thursday, Friday 9 - 5 pm 

A very BIG thank you 
 

To the dedicated team who have produced 
and compiled this edition of the  

Lakes Link News. 
 

Dot Kennedy 
Danielle Robertson 

Lesley O’Neill 
Michelle Lay 

Phyllis Dunham 
 
 

Thank you also to our many 
contributors of articles 

Deadlines & Editions 
 

All articles, news & advertisements should be 
submitted to the Telecentre by close of 

business on Monday of paper week. 
Next Deadline:  Monday 19h April 

Next Edition: Thursday 22nd April 

Advertising Charges 
All prices inclusive of GST 

 

We would appreciate your 
advertisements and articles on disk  

or emailed if possible. 
 

Please email all material to:  
lakelink@treko.net.au. 

1/8 page   $ 8.80 
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Full Page  $41.25 
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 Warm and fuzzy feelings are directed toward everyone that is submitting articles or 
advertising on time.  Could contributors please endeavour to get their ’stuff’  in by the 
deadline.  If possible send your submissions in the week before, that takes the pressure off 
you and certainly makes it easier for us to be organised. 

 The Art Exhibition was, as per usual, a fabulous display of our local talent  -  great to see 
the ‘Trash Art’ that was exhibited by the school children.  The beautiful framed mirror that 
we had all imagined hanging on our wall was won by ‘lucky duck’ Betty Naisbitt, 
congratulations Betty but it’s my turn next year.   

 Remember that your local Telecentre is an access point for Centrelink, ATO and Medicare.  
We have a selection of Centrelink and ATO forms available, and can download information 
for you from the internet.   Centrelink have provided us with a fax for YOUR use, you can 
send the faxes yourself, or get Telecentre staff to help you.  Our Medicare booth provides 
you with a direct line to submit your Medicare claims, we DON’T have claim forms 
available.  By ringing your claim through you don’t need to fill out any forms, very easy as 
the operator at the other end talks you through it.  No phone queues either.   Unfortunately 
we don’t provide a free postal service for any 
of these agencies. 

 The Telecentre volunteers, committee and 
staff would like to wish everyone an enjoyable 
and safe Easter.  The Telecentre will be open 
as per normal over the school holidays, the 
library hours are on page 24.  The next Lakes 
Link News comes out in the second week of 
the school holidays, prior to the Anzac long 
weekend.  

Suzanne Reeves 

Thanks to Last 
Fortnight’s 
Collators 

 

 

Danielle Robertson 
Stephanie Lay 

Editorial 

Thank you from Marjorie Clarke 
I wish to thank my family for giving me such a nice party.  
The decorations and flower arrangements were beautiful.  
Thanks to all the people who came and joined me on that 
day and helped make it special.  Appreciation to the 
Pingaring Ladies for their catering.  Thanks for the flowers, 

cards and presents I received, also to the 
girls who sang so nicely. 
I hope you will accept this BIG THANK 
YOU. 

Marjorie Clarke 
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The Lake Grace Sportsman’s Club would like to invite the Lake 
Grace Community to the Club on the evening of 

Saturday 17th April to 

Farewell Patsy!! 
 

And welcome our new Club Manager  
 

Geoff Sabourne 
 

Patsy has been with us for five years (record for a Manager is 8), and has been a 
wonderful asset to the Sportsman’s Club.  Come along, have a steak tea (orders start 

6:30pm) and see what Patsy looks like on the other side of the bar.  

Lake Grace Tourism Promotions Group 

Invites you along to its 

WHITE CLIFFS & 

WHITE DAM 

DISCOVERY WALKS  
Date: Sunday 2nd May 2004 

PROGRAMME 
 

9.30 am - Meet at ‘The Shed’ in the Town Centre & proceed to the White Cliffs - turn off approx 
12kms south of Lake Grace. 

11.30 am - 12.30 am Sausage sizzle back at ‘The Shed’ - BYO everything 
1.00 pm Travel out to the ‘White Dam’, approx 12 kms west of Lake Grace 

 

Essentials: Walking shoes, hat & sunscreen, backpack &  water bottle. 
 

Come walk with us and discover the natural beautyof local 

attractions living right on our doorstep 
 

Further details call Mary 9864 9043 or Jeanette 9865 1105 office hours 9865 1020 at home 
 

All welcome! 
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    About town 
       

news news news news news news  

news news news news news news news 

news news news news news news news 

news news news news news news news 

news news   news news news news 

news news news news news news news 

news news news news news news news 

 Congratulations to Bradd and Kalli Gardiner who got married on 26th March under the stars at the 
Araluen Botanical Gardens. 

 Well done to Michelle and Paul Cameron on the arrival of Joshua Paul on Monday 29th March, Joshua 
weighed in at 8lb 3oz.  There has been a baby boom with ex Lake Grace residents; all the best to Paul 
and Nicole Brown on the arrival of Molly, and to Heather Williams and partner who have also had a 
baby girl. 

 Congratulations to Mr and Mrs Dickins who exchanged vows on the weekend, well done Lawrie and 
Lois and all the best for a wonderful future together.  After a brief hiccup (what wedding doesn’t have a 
hiccup?) while attempting to depart from the church, Mr Kellow came to the rescue with his trusty 
jumper leads. 

 Love is in the air with Misha Clarke and James Eaton recently announcing their engagement, 
congratulations and best wishes to you both 

 Betina Lay has just completed a two day workshop at the Sunday Times.  One student (year 11 or 12) 
from each school completed this inaugural work experience program (set up in 2004) that aims to give 
students an understanding of journalism and the newspaper industry. 

 Best wishes to ‘part time’ Lake Grace resident Mitchell Morton in the forthcoming U/17 International 
Football Series against Ireland.  Mitchell, who is a boarder at Hale School, earned the right to represent 
Australia following the National 16’s Football Championships in Adelaide in 2004  -  which West 
Australia won!  The Tri-Series begins in Brisbane on Thursday (as a curtain-raiser to the Brisbane vs 
Collingwood AFL match).  The teams then go on to Melbourne for a second encounter before the Final 
match on Thursday 15th Aril at Fremantle Oval.  We wish Mitchell the ‘best of luck’ and look 
forward to seeing him back in Lake Grace soon!! 

Fax, email or bring your About Town news into the Telecentre. If you would like to share your 
birthday or anniversary celebrations with us then please fill in the Celebrations book.  

Happy anniversary  
April 8  -  Wayne & Tracey Milton 

April 8  -  Stuart & Jodie Blackwood 
April 17  -  Graeme & Robyn Taplin 

April 19  -  Ned & Helena Dixon 

Happy birthday  
April 8 Lindsay Willock 
April 9 Molly Nolan 
  Shirley Elliott 
  Bob Burbridge 
April 10 Kylie Fleay 
  Natalie Gambuti 
  Belinda Bowron 
  Graham Milton 
April 11 Henk Doelman 
  Devon Stubberfield 
April 12 Jade Barnett 
  Scott Burbridge 
  Cody Giles (1) 
April 13 Zhane Robertson 
  Allen Jenks 
  Vicki Dewson 
  Kristy Hall 

April 14 Emma Fisher 
  Clancy Lay (1) 
April 15 Lindsay McGlinn 
  Braden Frost 
  Reece Lay 
April 16 Jill Duckworth 
April 17 Mathew Argent 
  Jodi Sabourne 
  Caitlyn Trawinski 
April 18 Doug Dunham 
  Adrian Duckworth 
April 21 Damian Trevenen 
  Phillip Clarke 
April 22 Fred Leo 
  Laurie Marshall 
  Ashley Gambuti 
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Shop 5, Lakeway Shopping Centre,  
22/23 Stubbs Street, LAKE GRACE   

FASHION FOR THE SALT OF THE EARTH 

SALE   SALE   SALE 
 

Hurry, last days  -  if you haven’t been in come in  
before we end the sale 

 

NEW winter stock arriving every day 
 

Yarra Trail Menswear and Womenswear 
Jump and Black Pepper 

March deliveries are here 
 

Be early for the best selection of new season’s stock! 

Lakes District Well 

Women’s Clinic 

 
 
 
 
 

The next  

Well Women’s Clinic 

 will be held at the  

Lake Grace Medical Centre 

Tuesday, 27th April 

Free of Charge 

To make an appointment, 

Please phone either 

Jill Dykes on 9871 9024; or 

Anna Taylor on 9865 1507 
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If you are deciding on a career, good career 
information is one of the first things you will need.   
 

The Career Information Centre (CIC) can help!  
CIC staff are committed to helping you find the 
information that you require.   
 

Information 
The CIC has a wide range of information on: 
 Occupations 
 Course and Training Information 
 Job Search and Interview Techniques 
 Job Applications and Resumes 
 

Occupational and Industry Folders 
The folders are a good way to find out more about 
occupations.  They contain a collection of: 
 Career Profiles 
 Sample Job Advertisements 
 Newspaper Clippings 
 Brochures and Leaflets 
 Additional Contacts 
 Related Business 
 

Videos 
We have videos you can view here which may be 
a useful tool to assist you with your career 
decision.  They show people working in specific 
jobs so you can see what the job is really like.  The 
CIC also has videos on other career related 
matters such as: 
 Career Planning 
 Interview Skills 
 Job Search 
 Industries 
 

Handbooks and Directories 
If you are thinking of further study you need to 
know what is involved in the course.  The 
handbooks contain information about entry 
requirements, prerequisites, subjects and length of 
the course.  The CIC has handbooks from: 
 Universities from around Australia 
 Admission Centres 
 Private Courses in Western Australia 
 TAFEs from around Australia 
 

Computers 
The CIC has 16 computers available to be used for 
the following purposes: 
 Search for Careers and Courses on OZJAC 
 Appropriate Internet use for Career and 

Course research 
 JIIG-CAL  -  Career Assessment Package 

(Bookings essential) 
 
 

JIIG-CAL is a computer based career 
directional package for people who are unsure 
what type of job they would like.  The package 
assesses your likes and dislikes, then 
generates a list of 40 occupations you may be 
suited to.  Printed reports are available for you 
to take home. 
 

Publications 
If you want information to take home with you, we 
have print outs, leaflets and booklets about: 
 Selected Occupations 
 Job Search and Interview techniques 
 Youth Allowance/Austudy/Abstudy 
 University Prospectuses 
 Traineeships/New Apprenticeships 
 

Assistance 
Whether you are at school, a job seeker or seeking 
a new career the CIC can help you.  You do not 
have to be registered at Centrelink to use our free 
facilities. 
You can find your own way around the CIC or staff 
can assist you to find the career information you 
are seeking.  If you are in a group you need to 
telephone and arrange a suitable time to have a 
tour.  The atmosphere is relaxed, come as often as 
you need and work at your own pace. 

 
Lake Grace Telecentre has some career 

information brochures available. 

 

Many colours in A4 and A3 
We also have metallics  

and leathergrains  
Priced from 5 cents per sheet 

At the Lake Grace Telecentre 

Free Career Planning 

Career Information Centre 
2nd Floor 
City Central Building 
166 Murray Street Mall 
PERTH  WA  6000 

 

Phone:  (08) 9464 1305 
Fax:  (08) 9464 1360 
Email:  cic.per@centrelink.gov.au 

 

Opening Hours 
Monday  -  Friday 

8:30 am  -  5:00 pm 
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King Frog WA No Fly Zone 
Mail Orders Taken 
Mobile:  0417 976 880 (Bill) 
Ph/Fax:  9592 4275 

Special Offer   
 

100% No More Flies 
 

Environmentally Friendly 
Safe in food areas, perfect for  

kitchens and restaurants 
 

Fully automated fly control system that lasts  
up to 120 days (per can).   

Special  -  $140 + GST includes one can. 
Replenish cans: $20.40 + GST 

 
 
 
 

FREECALL  -  1800 108 888          www.kingfrog.com.au 

Many people would be aware of the Federal First 
Home Buyers Grant of $7,000 which has been so 
eagerly sort by many first home buyers in recent 
years. 
 

However, there is an additional grant available to first 
home buyers from the WA Department of Consumer 
and Employment protection which is not so widely 
known about. 
 

The Home Buyers Assistance Fund, (administered 
by this department) provides a grant of up to $2,000 
for the incidental expenses of first home buyers. 
 

This grant of $2,000 can be sort in addition to the 
$7,000 previously mentioned.  
 

The Home Buyers Assistance Fund is funded from 
the interest paid on real estate agents trust accounts 
in Western Australia and can be used for costs like 
stamp duty, conveyancing fees, valuation fees and a 
range of other costs associated with the purchase. 
 

There are some basic guidelines which determine 
whether an application for this $2,000 grant is 
successful and these include: 
 

 The purchase must be of an established or 

partially built home. 

 The purchase must be made through a licensed 
real estate agent. 

 The applicant (including the spouse or partner) 
must not have previously owned any property in the 
State of Western Australia 

 The loan must be sourced through an authorised 
lending institution. 
The value of the purchase cannot exceed $125,000 
in city & country areas; $170,000 in remote areas; or 
$190,000 in the Kimberley. 
 

Further information can be seen on the website 
sponsored by the Real Estate and Business Agents 
Supervisory Board (www.reba.wa.gov.au). 
Application Forms and further information are 
available by calling 1300 30 40 54 or using the   
Home Buyers Assistance Fund’s  direct number,  
(08) 9282 0836. 
 

Allan Smith 
Senior Regional Officer 
Goldfields - Esperance  

Home Buyers Assistance Fund 

http://www.reba.wa.gov.au/
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General Theory Test 
Applicant completes a 30 multiple-

choice Computerised Theory Test.  Test 
takes 35 minutes or less with a pass mark of 

24/30.  Applicant must be 16 years or older. 
This test is undertaken at the Lake Grace 
Telecentre.  Applicant must bring one form each of 
Primary and Secondary ID.  If you are under 18, 
you must also have a letter of consent signed by 
your parent or legal guardian.  
Once test is completed, results are available at the 
Lake Grace Shire.  If you have passed you then fill 
in an application form for a learner’s permit (at 
Shire) - at this point you also need to present 
Primary and Secondary ID, and make a payment of 
$51.20. 

Practical Driving Test 
This assessment is completed by the 
Lake Grace Police, applicant must be 
16.5  years of age.  Testing is done on 
WEDNESDAYS and takes 
approximately 30 minutes.  Ring Tony or 
Dave on 9865 1007 for an appointment 
(no more than a week in advance). 
Applicant must bring their learner’s 
permit and have the use of a roadworthy 
vehicle. 

Hazard Perception Test 
Applicant must be 17 years or older, he/she takes completed Log Book (25 hours of supervised 
driving), learner’s permit and Primary ID to Lake Grace Shire Office.  Once payment is made, 
you will receive a HPT application form. Applicant can then proceed to Lake Grace 
Telecentre to undertake computerised HPT.  Once test is completed results are obtained 
from the Shire office.  Initial fee is $24.20, every ensuing test costs $14.90.   

START 

FIN
IS

H 

WS & C Griffin 

Telephone:  9880 1081 

Call Will, Carol or Kris on 9880 1081 anytime for a free quote 

Offering a professional carpet cleaning service 

that cleans and refreshes  
your carpets and upholstery.  

All prices include deodorising and disinfectant. 

NO TRAVEL CHARGES  

(when we can organise a day’s work). 
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TEL:  98651206  
FAX:  98651393  

Home Care Happenings 
 

The annual Seniors Games held in Corrigin on Tuesday 30th March were a great success. 
Seventeen ‘Lakes Larrikins’ team members competed with close competition between 
Norseman, Merredin, Coolgardie, Kambalda, Kondinin-Kulin, Tammin and Corrigin. Everyone 
is to be congratulated for their achievements in the events of Quiz, Shuffleboard, Basketball, 
Volleyball and Golf. All thoroughly enjoyed the trip and overnight stay with a tour around 
Corrigin. Next year the games will be held at Coolgardie. 
Special thanks to Walker’s Vineyard for their sponsorship of the team uniform shirts. 

The Cost of Falls  
In Older Adults in WA 

 
The Department of Health statistics reveal 
that by the year 2021 it is forecast falls will 
cost the WA health system $174 million. In 
the year 2001/2002 falls cost the health 
system $83 million. 

 
By 2021, the number of people 
presenting  at emergency 
departments as a result of falls 
will be more than double the 
current number of 18,706. 

 
Seniors falls prevention is a state health 
priority and falls prevention programs play 
an important role to reduce the incidence 
and severity of fall-related injuries. 
 
If you are over 50 years, you are welcome 
to join the Stay On Your Feet Program 
(SOYF). Alternatively we conduct the 
Chair Aerobics exercise group. Both are 
held weekly on Tuesdays. These 
programs are designed assist in falls 
prevention for older adults.  For more 
information contact the Hospital on 
98651206. 

 

Ageing in Place  

Survey Results 
 

Thank you to all who took the 
time to reply to this survey, with a total 

of 198 people sending in their opinions on 
aged care accommodation in the Lake 
Grace district. 

The results confirm that a large portion of 
the community (96% of responses)

support the concept of improved choices 
of aged care accommodation being 
available.  

There was a lot of interest in the 
possibility of renting or purchasing a 

lifestyle unit in the future: 
 86 people expressed an interest in 

retiring locally 

 47 people indicated that they 
would be requiring accommodation 

in 5—10 yrs 
 29 people are interested in 

purchasing a lifestyle unit 

 Within the next 10 years, 26 
people wi l l  be requir ing 

accommodation 
 55% of total respondents believe 

there should be a choice of local 

hostel accommodation. 
 

The public meeting held on the 9th March 
was very well attended and a lot of valid 

points were raised.  
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Busy Bee 
 

Lake Grace Cemetery 
 

Wednesday 29th April 
10:00 am 

 

Please bring shovels and gloves 

Welcome again to another monthly meeting of 
garden club.  On Wednesday 29th April we 
shall meet at the cemetery for a small busy 
bee to plant some trees, spread mulch and 
prepare the plants for the up and coming 
winter.  So if you have a little time to spare we 
would love to see you there at 10:00 am with 
shovels and gloves in hand. 
 

We would also like to thank Irene McGlinn for 
inviting us last month to her very hardy and 
wonderfully maintained garden.  John and 

Irene grow a great range of vegetables and 
dahlia flowers the size of dinner plates.  The 
day was just perfect and everyone had a 
delightful time. 
 

Thank you must go to Anna Naisbitt who 
explained to us the story idea of the newly 
designed Catholic Church garden. 
 

So just remember if you would like to meet 
with like minded people you are welcome to 
join in at anytime. 

Great Southern  

Stock Aid s 
 

ESTABLISHED 1988  
 

 Mineral Stock Lick for 

Sheep and Cattle 
 

 Tried & proven loose mineral mix 

 Locally produced & competitively 

  priced 

 Contains RKB Ruminant Premix,  

     including vitamins A, D & E 

 Available in bulk or bags 

 Special mixes available upon 

request 
 
 

Now Available from  
Landmark  LAKE GRACE 

 

Please contact Grant O'Neill 
Ph: 9865 1126  Fax:  9856 1311 

Medicare 
Lodge your claims via direct line 

no phone queues 
no forms to fill in 

At the Lake Grace Telecentre 

 

Contract 
Shearing Team 

          
Well prepared clips 

 

Ph:  04 2864 1169 

Lake Grace Garden Club 
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PO Box 50 Lake Grace WA 6353    Phone 9865 1105    Fax 9865 1109     email shire@lakegrace.wa.gov.au 

COUNCIL NEWS AND NOTES 

Shire of Lake Grace 

 NEW FIRE TRUCK FOR NEWDEGATE 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

On Sunday 28 March 2004, the Newdegate Fire Brigade became 
very proud owners of a brand new $240,000 fire truck. 
 
Pictured (L to R) is Mac Johnston, of FESA Albany, officially 
handing over the keys for the new truck to Shire President Darcy 
Roberts with Newdegate Fire Captain Philip Salvage looking on.  
   
 

COLLECTION DATES APRIL 2004 
 

PLEASE NOTE: ONLY drumMuster marked 

agricultural containers meeting the 
Avcare cleanliness standards will 
be accepted during the 2004 
Collections. 
 

Lake Grace 
Tuesday 13 April 8.30 am - 4 pm 
 Wednesday 14 April 8.30 - 12 noon (if required) 
 

Newdegate 
Thursday  15 April 8.30 am - 4.00 pm 

 

BOOKINGS ARE ESSENTIAL— 
Please call Trevor Pitcher 98651105  

 
Lake King & Varley Collections 
For dates and times of collections at Lake King & Varley 
please contact Mr John Pickernell  9874 4042 
Lake King Progress Association. 

 

COMMUNITY GROUPS - FUNDRAISING OPPORTUNITY 
If there are any community groups interested in fund raising 
in Lake Grace & Newdegate, drumMuster collections pay 
15 cents plus GST on every container inspected.  In 2003 
the Lake King Progress Association earned nearly $1000. 

BUDGET SUBMISSIONS 2004/05  
Thank you to all those who responded to 
our call for budget submissions for 
Council’s 2004/05 budget. 
 
All organizations will be notified in writing 
of their budget submission outcomes 
following the budget deliberation process.  

 

COMMUNITY HOUSING 
AVAILABLE FOR RENT 

 

Lake Grace 
 67A Bennett St 

 Front Unit 
 
Applications are invited for rental of the above newly 
constructed 3 bedroom unit.  If you are interested 
please contact Mark Burbridge at the Shire Office on 
9865 1105 and an application form will be forwarded. 

PUBLIC NOTICES 
 

CHANGE OF VENUE 
ORDINARY COUNCIL MEETING 28 APRIL 2004 

 

The 28 April 2004 Ordinary Meeting of Council, 
originally scheduled to take place at Council Chambers  
Stubbs St Lake Grace, has now been rescheduled to 
take place at the Varley Recreation Centre, Varley 
commencing at 1 pm. 

 

PRINCIPAL ACTIVITIES PLAN 2004 to 2009 
 

In accordance with Section 5.57 of the Local 
Government Act 1995, notice is hereby given that 
Council’s Principal Activities Plan for the period 1 July 
2004 to 30 June 2009 is now available for inspection. 
 

Submissions regarding the contents of the Plan are 
invited from the Public and must be lodged at the Shire 
Office, Lake Grace by close of business on 
Monday 10 May 2004. 
 

The Plan may be inspected at the Lake Grace Shire 
Office or Council Libraries at Lake Grace, Newdegate, 
Lake King, Varley and Pingaring.  A copy of the Plan 
can be obtained by contacting the Shire Office on 
9865 1105. 

NA Hale 
Chief Executive Officer 
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Date Min Max Rain 
25/03 9.8 27.5  

26/03 12.5 35.7  

27/3 15.6 24.7  

28/3 7.1 22.8  

29/3 9.5 26.7  

30/3 12.9 22.7  

31/03 7.0 21.2  

1/04 8.0 24.0  

2/04 8.7 27.5  

3/04 10.6 28.3  

4/04 17.6 31.3  

5/04 14.0 22.3  

6/04 8.1 24.5  

7/04 10.6   

Lake Grace Weather 
- Terry Gladish 

 Temperature Extremes for April 
 
Highest Maximum     36.7  4/04/1978 
Lowest Maximum     13.2  20/04/1970  
Highest Minimum     21.2  1/04/1989  
Lowest Minimum     3.0   13/04/1967 

NEWDEGATE PRIMARY SCHOOL 
Situation Vacant 

GARDENER/HANDYPERSON  
A vacancy exists at Newdegate Primary School for a Gardener/Handyperson. 

The successful applicant will be expected to take up the position ASAP. 
The position is for 34 hours a week. 

Applicants are asked to provide the following: 

 A resume –recommended length of no more than one page, including the names of two referees. 
A statement addressing the selection criteria (recommended length of two pages) 

 
SELECTION CRITERIA 
1. Relevant Skills and Abilities 

Essential:   - Communication skills 
Desirable:   - Organisational skills 

2. Relevant Knowledge 
Desirable:   - Department gardening policies and procedures. 
  - Turf management practices. 
  - Landscape principles and practices. 
  - Maintenance of horticultural equipment. 
  - Practical safe use of hand tools and motorised equipment. 
  - Safe working practices. 
  - Minor repairs and maintenance. 

3. Previous Work Experience 
Desirable: - Experience in landscape maintenance. 

 
Mark applications PRIVATE AND CONFIDENTIAL and forward to: 

Ms Kate Dowling, Newdegate Primary School, Mitchell St, Newdegate 6355 
By Friday 14 May 2004 

 

All enquires to Kate Dowling on 98711600 OR 0409811097 
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THE ROOF AND WALL DOCTOR 

IS COMING TO TOWN!! 
 

Like to have your roof replaced with new long 

lengths of Zincalume or Colorbond, with a 15 year 

NO leak guarantee?  How about new gutters and 

downpipes?  Would you like the exterior or interior 

of your home painted?  Or your roof tiles cleaned 

and re-pointed? Now that the harvest if complete, 

the Roof and Wall Doctor is currently working 

throughout the Wheatbelt and still has space to fit 

in your job, prior to the winter rains. 
 
 

GET YOUR WORK DONE NOW WITH OTHERS AND  

TAKE ADVANTAGE OF OUR SUMMER SPECIAL DISCOUNT. 

 

 HEAVY TILES, IRON & ASBESTOS ROOFS REMOVED 

 RE-ROOFING WITH – ZINCALUME OR COLORBOND 

 GUTTERS & DOWNPIPES REPLACED 

 ROOF COATING, RECOLOURING OR RESTORATION 

 ROOF HIGH PRESSURE CLEANED, LICHENS REMOVED 

 RISING DAMP TREATMENTS – FRETTING MORTARS 

 RIDGE CAPS RE-POINTED WITH FLEXIBLE COMPOUNDS 

 TUCKPOINTING, RE-POINTING BRICKS OR STONE 

 INTERIOR & EXTERIOR PAINTING  
 

 

No salesmen involved, all quotes carried out personally, on site, by the  

Doc himself  -  BIG DISCOUNTS AVAILABLE 

 

 

 

 

FULLY GUARANTEED AND FULLY INSURED 

Members of the Master Painters and Master Builders Associations 
 
 

Government Licence No: -  4146 
WORKSAFE ASBESTOS REMOVAL LICENCE  -  0037 
Or Visit us on our Website www.roofandwalldoc.com.au 

PROFESSIONAL SERVICES AVAILABLE FOR:- 
TILE, IRON, ASBESTOS, BRICK, STONE & MUD BRICK 

THE ROOF & WALL DOCTOR 
16 Essex Street  FREMANTLE  WA  6160  

Phone:- 9430 6553 

23 YEARS EXPERIENCE 
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Left to Right:  LGDHS Student Council Vice President Gerard McArtney; LGDHS Student Council 
President Daniel Trevenen; Lake Grace Shire Vice President Andrew Walker, Lake Grace Shire President 
Darcy Roberts, Mrs Sanderson; His Excellency Lieutenant General John Sanderson. 

Mosaic project co-ordinator Kerrie Argent speaking at 
the Hospital’s Mosaic Garden Gallery 
Commemoration.  Following the commemoration 
Governor Sanderson (left) was invited by Mrs Argent to 
place the final mosaic. 

Unveiling of  Community Pride (cont…) 

Where’s mine? 

The finished product. 



LAKES LINK NEWS                                     8th April, 2004      

Page  17 

Unveiling of  Community Pride (cont…) 

Report as read by Daniel Trevenen (above), 
LGDHS President of the Student Council 
 
The report describes the town of Lake Grace as 
it was back in 1926. 
 
“The town of Lake Grace is not at all pretty –
scarcely any paling (that means picket) fences, 
mostly broken wire. 
 

Cows and horses wander about on the streets 
which are quite unformed. 
 

Most of the houses are unpainted jarrah weather 
board”. 
 

The report then goes on to list the shops in the 
town: 
 

One Barber’s, Men's Clothing and Billiard Saloon 

combined 
One large General and Draper store run by a co-
operative 
The WA Bank - a tiny wooden structure which 
does immense business 
One “Sunshine” Machinery Agency 
One General Store run by a Wagin firm 
One bootmaker 
Two butchers 
Two refreshment rooms (one combined with a 
green grocer) 
One newsagency and green grocer 
One motor garage 
One land and estate agent and many agencies 
combined 
Two general boarding houses 
Two wood depots with general carrying depot 
attached to each 
One very nice Post Office just recently completed 
– we have a new telephone number (number 11) 
and a letter box (PO Box 33) 
One Police Station 
One School with two young lady teachers – 30 to 
40 children attend 
One Town Hall – Church of England and Roman 
Catholic church services are held here once a 
month – The Church of England Bush Brother 
always comes to the hospital.  He is known as 
“Harold Lloyd”, wears similar glasses and looks 
very much like the movie star. 
One Methodist Church – small 
 

This report was written August 6, 1926 and sent to 
the Australian Inland Mission Board in Sydney by 
Sister Helen Cousin, one of the original nurses-in-
charge of the Lake Grace AIM Hospital.  You will 
see this report displayed on one of the new 
information panels inside the hospital museum. 

Initiated by the Lake Grace Shire, the AIM project 
was dually funded by the Shire and Lotterywest.   
 
The Mosaic project which was co-ordinated by 
Kerrie Argent, was created and completed by 
volunteers. 
 
Two hundred and sixty mosaics were created 
signifying family, friends,  community groups and 
businesses.  Phyllis Dunham was tireless in her 
efforts, creating many on behalf of others. 
 
If a paver took 8 hours to create (erring on the side 

of caution), then 2,080 hours were given up by 
volunteers.  This does not take into account the 
days spent grouting and installing.  If a basic rate 
of $15 was paid for the hours put in, the bill would 
come in at around $35,000.  This doesn’t include  
the donations of tiles, slabs and limestone blocks.   
 

Suzanne Reeves 



8th April, 2004                                                                   LAKES LINK NEWS 

Page  18 

Lake Grace District High School

Absolon St

Lake Grace  WA  6353

Telephone: 08 9865 1207

Fax:08 98651289

 

Reference Group:  Helen McWhirter, Nadine Owen,       Li-
sa Parker, Helen Bennett, Suzanne Reeves, Grant Draper, 
Stuart Blackwood, Jeanette De Landgrafft (President ICPA 
WA), Amanda Miller, Neville Hale, Debbie Clarke,           
Pam Lannin, Dr Murray Lake (RREAC), David Singe (WDC), 
David Platt (Project Coordinator).  

Asset Based Community Development through Education 

Initial steps have been made down 
the path for this model programme.  
Following the initial introductory 
reference group meeting and Lake 
Grace District High School’s staff 
development day, the following 
steps have been put in motion.  It is 
envisaged that healthy 
collaboration between local 
community groups, businesses and 
education will create a stronger 
community.     

Infrastructure 
Years 8-10  

Business 
Years 1, 2  

and 3 

Organisations 
Year 7 

Environment 
Years 7-10 

Community Assets 

Inventory 

Lake Grace District High 
School students  will 
compile a community 
assets inventory.  Three 
dimensional model to be 
completed by first week of 
June. 

Community 
Years 1 and  

8-10 

Reference 
group to 

meet 
Tuesday  
8th June  

for 
presentation 
and review of 
3-D model. 

Public Meeting  

Assets  →  Action 

Tuesday 22nd June 
Opportunity for community 
members to view 3-D model 
and put forward ideas  
 Multi-purpose use of 

current school facilities 
 Expanding educational 

programmes available 
 Making education ‘more 

practical’ by taking into the 
community. 

 Community portal 

Model 
Construction of three 
dimensional model of Lake 
Grace’s community assets by 
year 4/5 and 5/6 classes with 
help from high school  Design 
and Technology classes.   

Department of Education Services 
Rural & Remote Education 
Advisory Council 
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NEU-TECH  

AUTO ELECTRICS 
 

For all your Electrical Needs 
Stubbs Street, Lake Grace Phone: 9865 1164 Fax: 9865 1543 

Neu 

Tech 

 

If you have recently purchased a new turbo diesel ute, car, truck or tractor; then you 

should seriously consider a turbo timer.  These devices when fitted can save costly 

turbo meltdowns and vehicle down time.  Easy to install (most plug into original 

ignition switches) and simple to operate, they safe guard your vehicle from 

accidental premature shutdown.  Drop in and see Ross now for more details. 
 

Currently in store we have the latest in Hella high intensity discharge work lights.  

They produce a white/blue light of very even intensity and have a number of lens/

size options.  Anyone interested in seeing these lights in operation or for a 

comparison should contact Neu-Tech on 9865 1164. 

Have you ever wondered why it is so hard to get 
away from a high pressure sales pitch? How is it that 
you find it difficult to get away from sales staff without 
being rude? 
 

An article published by Queensland Fair Trading 
recently, shows the sales techniques employed in 
high pressure sales to capture or trap unsuspecting 
consumers. 
 

Next time you are approached, it might be fun to see 
how many of the strategies you can identify as they 
try to manipulate you into buying what they are 
selling.  
 

Here are some of the techniques: 
 

1. RECIPROCATION. Making you feel obligated 
after you have accepted a “free” gift or offering you a 
“special” deal. 

2. COMMITMENT. Getting you to commit to 
something early in the conversation (“Yes, I can’t 
argue with that….”) and then later in the 
conversation, recalling that earlier agreement to force 
you into agreeing to more! Don’t let yourself be 
bullied. 

3. SOCIAL PROOF. Everyone is buying one, so it 
must be a great deal and you need one too! Are they 
really? Just because the salesperson says 

something, does that make it true? 

4. LIKING. Using their good looks, charm, flattery, 
sob stories or humour to earn your trust. They’re so 
nice, you really should help them out, or should you? 

5. AUTHORITY. Authority in or out of uniform 
causes an automatic response in most people and is 
often used to gain agreement. Is this “authority” 
relevant to the sale? Verify the authority if you can. 
6. SCARCITY. This is the last chance! Stocks are 
limited! Are they really? This technique attempts to 
rush you and prevent you from thinking things 
through or shopping around. 
 

For more information on your rights when shopping, 
the WA Department of Consumer and Employment 
Protection has a free booklet which is available on 
request. (Some people know us as “Fair Trading” or 
“Consumer Affairs”). Our contact number is 1300 30 
40 54 and free advice is also available on your 
particular situation. 
 

Allan Smith 
Senior Regional Officer 
Goldfields - Esperance  

Avoiding the Hard Sell 
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Women’s Health and 
Safety Forum 

 
 The Office for Women’s Policy  

offers you the opportunity to have your say 
in issues of women’s health and safety: 

 

 Life Expectancy  Physical Activity  HRT 

 Access To Health Care     Smoking Rural Living  

 Indigenous Health Issues Alternative Health Care  

 Recreation Drugs and Alcohol Fertility  

 Living With Disabilities Anxiety & Depression Ageing  

 Physical Violence Verbal Violence   

 Emotional Violence  Sexual Harassment  
 

 Threats Of Violence:     
 In The Home In The Workplace  In Public Places 
 
  

Your opinion matters: contribute to women’s policy 

 
Thursday 6th May 

Pioneer Room 

Katanning Leisure Centre 
Pemble Street, Katanning 

 
9.00 – 1.00 pm  

lunch will be served 
childcare facilities  

 
RSVP by 23 April (please state whether you need child care,  

including number of children, or if you have special dietary requirements) 

 

Cynthia Warburton 9821 1014  or   Lake Grace Hospital    
Dept. of Community Development      98651206 
Katanning             
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THAT’S LIFE:  Ornithologist Graham Appletton 
said, “It was terrible, the bird did not live to enjoy 
its moment of fame,” about an American Robin 
that had made its way to the UK, only to be 
caught by a sparrow hawk as birdwatchers 
gathered to see it.  
(The London Times—9th March) 
 
WORLD’S OLDEST FRESH WATER:  
Groundwater under the Egyptian Sahara is up to 
a million years old—the oldest fresh water so far 
discovered.  While the Sahara is bone dry today, 
it covers one of the world’s largest freshwater 
aquifers, a relic of its rainier past.  The aquifer 
flows into the dry Gattarah Depression, where it 
evaporates and is wasted.  It could supply 2 billion 
cubic metres a year to northern Egypt.   
(Geophysical Research) 
 
NOT STUPID:  “They didn’t want landing flags or 
rusting vehicles dumped on their land.” -  Torsten-
Eric Sender, editor of the Saverland Kurier in 
Germany, on why people who had bought plots 
on the moon were complaining to his paper about 
NASA’s plans to send astronauts back there. 
(afp News) 
 
DIAMONDS FLOWED ON EARLY EARTH:  Can 
diamonds exist in liquid form?  Only if you put 
carbon under massive pressure and heat it to the 
temperature at the surface of the sun.  Diamonds 
may have formed this way early on in earth’s 
history when the planet was a hotter and more 
violent place.  Simulations in Amsterdam suggest 
that squeezing hot fluid carbon forces groups of 
atoms to link up with their neighbours to save 
space.   These small groups form the tetrahedral 
shapes found in solid diamonds but they are 
constantly breaking apart and reforming, so the 
material stays liquid rather than forming a crystal.  
The conditions at which diamonds are liquid are 
too extreme to create in a lab today—the 
temperature must exceed 6000 degrees Kelvin, 
while the pressure must be a million times greater 
than the earth’s atmosphere exerts.  But these 
conditions could have existed on our planet when 
it was young.  Any process that cooled the liquid 
quickly would have created solid diamonds. 
(New Scientist Magazine—20th March) 
 
BIRD PROOF POISONS:  Killing predatory pests 
like rats and possums with poisoned bait helps 
protect rare bird species.  But if the birds eat the 
bait they die too.  So a company has been 

experimenting with additives that deter many birds 
from eating poison,  a small dose of a chemical 
called pulegone makes the bait smell of mint and 
deters casual pecking.  A little anthraquinone 
makes the bird feel ill after a small peck, and a 
bright blue dye helps the bird to remember what 
makes it ill.  After four days robins were pecking 
blue bait 10 times less often than ordinary bait.  
Fortunately, rats and possums never learn. 
(New Scientist—20th March) 
 
DID YOU KNOW?:  

The Kelvin scale is a temperature scale 
used by scientists.  It begins at absolute 
zero (- 273.16° C) and increases by the 
same degree intervals as the Celsius 
scale; that is 0° C is the same as 273 k 
and 100° C is 373 k. 

 
Between 2900 and 2800 BC, 
the Great Pyramid of Giza is 
built as a tomb for Egyptian 
Pharaoh Cheops (Khu-fu). The base is almost a 
perfect square, with the greatest deviation from a 
right angle only 0.05 percent; the orientation of its 
sides is exactly north-south and east-west.   

 
The first version of Stonehenge 
is constructed on the Salisbury 
Plain.  It consists of an earthen 

bank and a ditch, along with 56 pits known as 
Aubrey Holes, after John Aubrey, who discovered 
them. 
 
Also, Sumerian writing progresses 
from simple pictographs to symbols 
that can represent syllables. This 
greatly extends the scope of written language, a 
key element in the transition of the representation 
of proper names with symbols that stand for the 

parts of the name. 
 
Between 3000 and 2901 BC, donkeys 
and mules are domesticated in what is 
now Israel; camels in what is now Iran 

and Arabia; and elephants in India.  Cotton is 
cultivated in India and the Babylonians predict 
eclipses. 
 
Between 2600 and 2501 BC the 
Chinese use a vertical pole to project 
the sun’s shadow to estimate time. 

Maurie Gilson 

 

SCIENCE AND STUFF 

 
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The Committee of the Lake Grace 
Development Association have much pleasure 
in nominating Mrs Mary Naisbitt for the 
Premier’s Australia Day Active Citizenship 
Awards for Lake Grace.  The following items 
are just some of the many things that Mary 
has been involved in over many years that 
make her a worthy nominee for this position. 
 
In the past, Lake Grace Cemetery was in 
much need of beautification. Mary belongs to 
the ‘Friends of the Cemetery’ and was 
instrumental in achieving what we see today.  
This included a plaque and garden dedicated 
to the neo-natal and stillborn babies in 
unmarked graves, the garden plants on the 
driveway, plinth wall, gazebo, water tank and 
the organizing of the annual busy bees.  She 
is currently liaising with the Shire for plaques 
for unlisted graves of people that do not have 
a family connection in Lake Grace. 
 
Mary was one of the early members of the 
Aged Care Committee formed in 1993 which 
resulted in the existing Lakes Village complex.  
This involved lobbying the Shire for the 
retention and restoration of the Masonic Lodge 
which had been vested in the Shire for use for 
the aged.  It also involved fundraising for the 
seven units and negotiating with Homeswest 
and the State Housing Authority.  Mary later 
became President of this committee and is still 
one of the main contacts on the unit allocation 
committee. 
 
In Lake Grace we are lucky to have had our 
Railway Station restored.  Mary was also on 
the committee that took on this very difficult 
venture.  The Station is a great asset and is 
currently being use by the youth of our town. 
 
The Australian Inland Mission Hospital was 
another building in town that was in danger of 
demolition in 1985, when only one vote 
separated it from being lost to future 
generations, forever. This historic building was 
restored, with the help of community 
volunteers and has been retained for our  

community.  Mary is still on the committee 
responsible for the maintenance and 
promotion of the building.  
 
Mary is the Central South Tourism delegate 
for the Lake Grace Shire, a position that she 
took on while a Councillor.  She travels many 
kilometres to attend the meetings and 
workshops necessary to remain informed and 
to promote our area.  She had also been the 
President of the Lake Grace Tourism 
Promotions Committee for many years, a 
position she still hold in a caretaker capacity.  
Mary regularly attends meetings of the Lake 
Grace Development Association, keeping us 
all informed of the happenings of the group. 
 
Mary is also very dedicated to land care and 
was involved in the tree planting within the 
Lake Grace town site.  She is also a CALM 
representative for this area, and very much 
involved in the Rare Flora Group working with 
Anne Rick from Newdegate to establish a 
herbarium in Lake Grace.   
 
Mary became a Shire Councillor in 1993.  
While on the Shire she was very active on 
many of the committees as well as taking on 
the positions of Council Delegate for other 
organizations.  In 2003 Mary did not seek re-
election to the Lake Grace Shire – she had 
given ten years of dedicated service to the 
Shire. 
 
Last year, Lake Grace Telecentre was in need 
of committee members and Mary again 
volunteered her time to assist them. 
 
Mary is one of the 48 women depicted on the 
Lake Grace mural for her contribution to the 
community, and her story is therefore 
recorded in the book Far Site—Women of the 
Salt Lake Country. 
 
We are sure that you will agree with us the 
Mary is a very worthy nominee for the position 
of Premier’s Australia Day Active Citizenship 
Awards for Lake Grace. 

Australia Day Awards  
Active Citizenship Award 
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Narelle Lucas was nominated by Lake Grace  
Development Association for the 2003 Premier’s 
Australia Day Active Citizenship Award—25 
Years and Under. 

Narelle became the caring face of the Lake 
Grace Library during her three years of service 
to the community. As a teacher/librarian she 
treats everyone equally, her spontaneity and 
approachable nature mean people feel 
comfortable utilizing the resources that the 
library provides. 

Outside her formal role, Narelle’s greatest 
contribution was the high quality of informal 
contacts she made with students, parents, 
colleagues and other community members. 

 As a member of the Lake Grace Hockey team 
she contributed to the social side of the sport, 
helping to organize fundraising events.  
Narelle also coached students for last year’s 
Country Week hockey, giving many hours of 
her own time. 

 For two years, Narelle coordinated the school 
Morrison magazine which involved many out-
of-school hours.  She not only edited the 
magazine but also provided support to other 
staff enabling them to present their student’s 
work for posterity. 

 Narelle coordinated the 2002 Year 10 
graduation dinner.  Never far from the action, 
she helped students with preparation over a 
three month period and also spent many 
hours working with the P & C in the kitchen 
when catering was required. 

 Narelle volunteered as a supervisor of the 

Youth Station and on many occasions 
organized quiz and video nights.  School 
camps would also see Narelle involved and 
spending many hours helping and being one 
of the students. 

 Over the past three years, Narelle gave up 
nearly every lunch hour to keep the library 
open, encouraging students to read and open 
up their lives to the world of books.  After 
school she could be found helping students 
with research and homework. 

 When university students needed help with 
Fine Arts, Narelle was only too willing to give 
up several of her evenings and weekends to  
instruct them on the use of a digital camera 
and power point presentation. 

Narelle has had such a positive impact on so 
many younger and older people who visit our 
library, that she will leave a lasting impression 
on the lives of many in our community. 

Narelle has a friendly and interactive way with 
students yet still manages to command a 
healthy and professional respect from them. 
Narelle’s caring attitude and eagerness to help 
was also very evident when one of her 
colleagues needed help after surgery. 

Narelle left our town this year and it is with 
confidence and pleasure that the Lake Grace 
Development Association nominate her, and by 
so doing acknowledge her great contribution to 
our community. 

Ed: Narelle is now enjoying life as teacher/
librarian in the small town of Northcliffe, in the 
State’s south-west.  

Australia Day Awards continued 
Active Citizenship Award - 25 years and under 

Active Citizenship Award - Community Event 
Lake Grace Telecentre’s book launch Far Site—
Women of the Salt Lake Country was honoured 
with the 2003 Active Citizenship Award for a 
Community Event. Residents of the Shire of Lake 
Grace nominated the event for ‘bringing 
community together and for fostering a sense of 
pride in local history and achievements.’ The 
book, tracing the lives of 48 women from the 
shire, was also warmly acknowledged by 
Professor Fiona Stanley. 

About 150 people, including former residents and 
families of the book subjects attended the launch 
in December last year. Guests of honour 
included seven of the women whose stories are 
told in Far Site by local writer Michelle Slarke. 
Hyden farmer, writer and former CWA magazine 
editor Sally Nicholl officially launched the book in 
front of the women’s mural. A launch was also 
held in Perth at the State Library where Sister 
Veronica Brady was guest speaker.  
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Library Opening Hours 
for School Holidays 

WorkSafe inspectors are conducting an 
inspection program this month to make sure 
machinery in workplaces is adequately 
guarded. 

WorkSafe Acting Executive Director Nina 
Lyhne said today that inspectors were still 
finding examples of inadequate or no guarding 
of machinery on a regular basis. 

“The number of recent court cases involving 
inadequate guarding is an indication that the 
message on guarding is still not getting 
through,” Ms Lyhne said. 

“It is absolutely crucial that the moving parts of 
machinery are adequately guarded, and 
WorkSafe inspectors will be coming down hard 
on employers who do not provide a safe 
workplace by ensuring that this is done. 

“Many serious workplace incidents can be 
completely avoided if safety is built into the 
initial design of machinery. 

“If machinery is built considering all the risks 
and with appropriate guarding, the chance of 

human error causing an injury is significantly 
reduced.” 

Manufacturers of machinery are legally 
required to make sure dangerous parts are 
safely guarded so operators are protected from 
injury, and operators are under an obligation to 
leave guards in place when machinery is being 
operated. 

“Guarding is the oldest and most easily 
understood method for minimising the risk of 
injury to machine operators, and it has been 
required by occupational safety and health 
legislation for a long time,” Ms Lyhne said. 

“Despite this, inspectors still regularly find that 
guards have never been provided or have been 
removed and not replaced after maintenance 
or repairs. 

“The consequences can be absolutely tragic, 
and we have recently instigated a number of 
prosecutions against companies whose failure 
to guard machines have resulted in employees 
suffering the amputation of fingers or even 
entire limbs. 

 Machine Guarding Essential 

We will be 
closed on: 
Mon 12 April  

 

Tues 13 April  

Wed 14 April  
Wed 21 April 

Open 
 

Thur 15 April (1.00—5.00pm) 
 

Fri 16 April (1.00—5.00pm) 
 

Mon 19 April (2.00—5.00pm) 
 

Tues 20 April (1.00—5.00pm) 
 

Wed 21 Closed 
 

Thur 22 April (1.00—5.00pm) 
 

Fri 23 April (1.00—5.00pm) 
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The Country Women’s Association began in WA 
in 1924. The aim of the Association was, and still 
is, to improve the welfare and conditions of life of 
people everywhere, especially those living in the 
country. CWA also aims to foster friendship, 
understanding and to encourage     co-operation 
and community effort. 
 
Isolation was one of the problems to be 
overcome. Although CWA was formed to meet 
the needs of the time, changes continue in the 
organization to meet today’s needs. Even with 
modern methods of communication, people can 
still be isolated. Friendships made through 
CWA’s supportive network can help to improve 
this. 
 

Membership is open to all women over sixteen 
years of age. They can find friendship, 
fellowship and fun. 
 
There are 189 branches in metropolitan and 
country WA. Each member pays an annual 
subscription to the branch of her choice. 

Branches meet monthly for business and social 
activities. Each branch belongs to a Division 
which comprises a group of neighbouring 
branches.  The presidents of each of the 15 
Divisions, with the 5 elected State Officers, form 
the CWA State Council. A State Conference is 
held annually and each branch has a vote. 
 

CWA House is situated in West Perth and has 
motel type accommodation for members and the 
public. One floor is occupied by the Association’s 
Head Office and boardroom, while 3 floors are 
rented out as office space.  There are rooms for 
choir, drama and handicraft groups to meet. The 
CWA shop is also in the building. It is open on 
weekdays and has a stock of items made by 
members available for sale. CWA House is on 
the red CAT bus service on Hay Street 
 

Rural Information Service  provides much needed 
information about services available in such 
areas as health, education and welfare. 
 

 Extracts from The CWA Story CWA of WA 
  

Country Women’s Association 
Lake Grace Branch 

Lake Grace  

 

 
 
  
 
 

Lake Grace Police are on the lookout for good drivers they can reward with 
$20 fuel vouchers over the Easter and Anzac day holidays. 

 
 So be on your best behaviour by sticking to the speed limit,  

not drinking and driving, and making sure that you and  
all your passengers are wearing a seatbelt. 

 
 Be a good driver this Easter and Anzac day  
and not only will you be in the running to win,  

but you will also be making the roads a safer place for all to use. 
 

 This activity will run from April 5
th

 - 25
th

 as a project of the Lake Grace 
RoadWise Committee. Funding for this project was provided by the 

Community Road Safety Grants Program. 

Free Fuel  
For Good Drivers 
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Meat and small goods giant D’Orsogna has been 
fined more than $18,000 plus costs of $1,484 and 
its Managing Director Bradley Thomas 
Thomason fined $2,600, for offences under the 
Fair Trading and Weights and Measures Acts. 
 

Following a complaint from a consumer that she 
had received underweight pre-packaged meat, an 
investigation by Consumer Protection officers 
revealed that 22 out of 126 D’Orsogna products 
tested were underweight by more than 5%.  
 

D’Orsogna asserted that this had occurred 
because the company’s slicing machine was 
faulty. 
 

“Operations like D’Orsogna have a responsibility to 
the public to ensure that their equipment is always 
kept in good order if it is used to produce goods 
which are to be sold by weight”, Consumer 
Protection Commissioner Patrick Walker said. 
 

“Consumers must be able to trust what they read 
on food labels and this was not the case here. 
 

“The Department had previously communicated 
some concerns to the company about underweight 

articles that had been detected, which apparently 
were not heeded. 
 

“The fines handed down show that the Courts also 
take weights and measures issues very seriously”, 
Mr Walker said. 
 

Consumer Protection prosecuted D’Orsogna under 
the Fair Trading Act in addition to the Weights and 
Measures Act to exemplify the seriousness of 
making false representations to members of the 
public.   

 

Many colours in A4 and A3 
 

We also have metallics and leathergrains  
 

Priced from 5 cents  
per sheet 

 

At the Lake Grace Telecentre 

Local 4Farmers 

 
 
 

Agricultural Chemical Agent 
 

Greg Argent 

 

Ph/Fax  -  9865 4042 
 

Mobile  -  0428 654 043 
 

Ring for all your chemical 

enquiries or needs 

 

4Farmers For Farmers 

Playgroup 
 

Every Thursday (including school holidays) 
 

   Old Catholic Parish House 
 

   Everybody welcome 
 
 

 
Activity day  

         
          2nd Thursday of month 

 
9.30 –11.30am 

 
You don’t need a kid 

to qualify 
 

Come and have a 
cuppa 

D’Orsogna’s Short Weight Meets Prosecution 
Company and Director Fined For Misleading Consumers  
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Lake Grace District High School   
 

Position Vacant 
Lake Grace Library and Resource Centre 

 

SCHOOL/COMMUNITY  LIBRARIAN 
 

0.4 (30 hours per fortnight) 
Salary Level 5 Public Service to qualified applicant 

 
Applications are invited for the above position 

Relevant qualifications and experience are desirable 
Training and professional development is available for the successful applicant 

The position is end dated to 31 December 2006, with possible extension 
 

Please contact Grant Draper: Lake Grace District High School – Phone 9865 1207 
for job description, application criteria and information.  Application packages can also be 

picked up from the Shire Offices during school holidays. 
 

Applications must be submitted to the Principal, Lake Grace DHS by: 
3.30pm Friday 30 April 2004.  Late applications cannot be considered.                         

Measure Up! 
 
 
Do you want to maximise the use of Lake 
Grace’s venue facilities? 
 

Do you feel that Lake Grace needs more 
performing arts events but doesn’t have 
the skilled personnel to prepare a 
suitable venue to take it on? 
 

Are you interested to learn more about, 
lighting, staging and sound? 
 

If you answered yes to any of these questions 
then Measure Up! is for you! 
 

Measure Up! is a regional development project 
that seeks to improve the skill levels of volunteer 
regional presenters in all aspects of technical 
operation, stage management and venue 
management.  

 

Measure Up! is designed to provide you with the 
basic skills to set up your venue with the right 
equipment for sound, lighting and staging.  
 

If you have a potential venue in your town, 
whether it’s the sports centre, local church, 
school or town hall, workshop leader Alan 
Surgener will teach you how to best utilise your 
community facilities to put on professional 
performing arts events. 
 

Measure Up! will provide you with the correct 
dimensions of your current facilities. Alan 
Surgener will make recommendations to help 
upgrade your facilities through funding programs 
such as Lotterywest’s Community Centre Grant. 
 

Lake Grace Development Association is hosting a 
Measure Up! workshop on Saturday April 24th 
2004.  The workshop will cost $20 per person 
and we need 10 people to participate. Please 
contact Jill Duckworth to register (9865 4012). 
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2004 ANNUAL DINNER & PRESENTATION EVENING 
The Lake King Hall was this year’s venue for Council’s Annual Dinner and 
Presentation Evening.  The 91 guests thoroughly enjoyed a superb meal and 
dinner service  provided by the Lake King P&C Association. 
 
Pictured below are the 2004 Australia Day Award winners  honoured during 
the evening for their services to the community. 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Right: Lake Grace 
Citizen of the Year 
Mary Naisbitt and 
Young Citizen of 
the Year Narelle 
Lucas pictured with 
award presenter Cr 
Helen Bennett. 

Right: Lake Grace 
Community Event of 
the Year  
Michelle Slarke, ‘Far 
Site’ Book Launch 
representative and 
author with Cr Ollie 
Farrelly. 

Right: Lake King 
Citizen of the Year 
Jan Roberts and 
Community Event 
of the Year 
Representatives 
Trish Nicholls and 
Nancye Perkins on 
behalf of the 75 
Years of 
Settlement in Lake 
King Celebrations. 

Le f t :  N ew de ga te 
Citizen of the Year 
Geoff Cugley with 
Newdegate Community 
Group of the Year 
representative John 
Ashton on behalf of the 
Newdegate Field Day 
Committee. 

ROADWORKS 
 
 
 

MAGENTA ROAD 
4 kms of seal has been completed in accordance with 
Council’s Regional Road Works Program. 
 

NEWDEGATE NORTH ROAD 
2.5 km of re-seal and widening will be undertaken 
during April. 
 

LAKE BIDDY ROAD 
5 km of re-seal and widening works will be completed 
during April with funding from the Commonwealth’s 
Road to Recovery Program. 
 

GRAVEL SHEETING 
Contractors are currently undertaking works on Ardler 
Road, Old Ravensthorpe Road and Winchcombe Road 
and should be finished by the end of April. 
 

 

PO Box 50 Lake Grace WA 6353    Phone 9865 1105    Fax 9865 1109     email shire@lakegrace.wa.gov.au 

COUNCIL NEWS AND NOTES 

Shire of Lake Grace 



LAKES LINK NEWS                                     8th April, 2004      

Page  29 

SPECIFIED AREA RATE 
POLICY AMENDMENT 
 
Following last year’s Specified Area 
Rate (SAR) Policy survey, Council 
agreed to review the voting 
requirements of its SAR policy to 
e n c o u r a g e  g r e a t e r  v o t e r 
participation with a view to obtaining 
more certainty in regard to the 
community’s needs. 
 

Previous surveys have shown 
positive support for projects but 
were lost on the grounds that the 
non-returned votes, often as high 
as 40%, are counted as a NO vote. 

 
Council, and many in the community, are concerned that 
the current arrangements may result in important 
infrastructure upgrades being deferred or not undertaken, to 
the detriment of the community’s capacity to attract and 
retain business and people. 
 
Accordingly, Council at its 24 March 2004 Ordinary meeting, 
agreed to amend Policy 3.3 Specified Area Rate as follows: 
 
“ … for a project to proceed, a “yes” result requires more 
than 50% of returned votes being in favour of the 
proposal.” 
 
Projects will still require endorsement by the community and 
must be considered by Council as worthy of support. 
 

JUSTICE OF THE PEACE 
Cr Darcy Roberts has recently been 
appointed an ex– officio Justice of 
the Peace, meaning, that during his 
term of office as Shire President he 
is able to undertake all the duties of 
a JP. 
 

Darcy can be contacted at home on phone 9874 4013, or by 
fax  9874 4068. 
 

BENNETT STREET PATHWAY 
A new pathway has been completed 
between South Road and the Lake 
Grace Town Hall and now provides a 
continuous link from the park in 
Gumtree Drive to the Medical Centre. 

 

DOCTOR’S HOUSE 
 
Following Council’s inspection in 
October 2003, and with alternative 
accommodation now available, 
work is currently proceeding on the 
renovation of the Doctor’s house in 
Wattle Drive, Lake Grace. 
 
NEWDEGATE PUBLIC TOILETS 
 
The old facility has been demolished and a concrete pad for 
the new toilet block has been laid.  Brick works should be 
completed by mid April and the roof fitted by the end of the 
month.  Our picture shows the Shire works crew 
demolishing the old toilet block 
 
 
 

 

PO Box 50 Lake Grace WA 6353    Phone 9865 1105    Fax 9865 1109     email shire@lakegrace.wa.gov.au 

COUNCIL NEWS AND NOTES 

Shire of Lake Grace 

PUBLIC NOTICE 

IMPOSITION OF FEES AND CHARGES 
 

The Shire of Lake Grace intends to impose the 
following fees and charges not imposed as part of its 
budget:  
 

Lake King Caravan Park 
Unoccupied on site van (in any one calendar year)  
$11.00 per week (incl GST) allowing 8 weeks 
occupation at no additional charge; and 
then $72.90 per week for each additional week 
occupied. 
 

Rental 67A and 67B Bennett Street, Lake Grace 
$90.00 per week for qualified low-income earners 
$65.00 per week for staff housing purposes 
 

Rental 170A and 170B Pickernell Way, Lake King 
$90.00 per week for qualified low-income earners 

 

It is proposed that these fees and charges will apply on and 
from 1 April 2004. 
 

NA Hale 
Chief Executive Officer 
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Youth Advisory Committee 
The weekend of the 3rd and 4th of April turned out 
to be just perfect for the National Youth Week 
Activity organised for Lake Grace.  We ended up 
with 15 eager young artists ready to listen to and 
be taught by Community Artist Lesley King.   

 
Saturday morning some basic drawing and design 
was done on paper.  Before lunch everyone was 
allocated a 1.2m x 1.8m villa board which they 
undercoated ready for a practice.  After lunch with 
the undercoat now dry the boards were shifted 
outside and Lesley gave instructions on how to 
use the paint and safety rules were clearly given.  
Lesley then demonstrated different techniques 
before everyone went off to practice on their own 
boards, it ended up being a bit harder than it 
looked.   The boards were undercoated again 
ready for the real thing the next day. 
 

Sunday most participants turned up bright and 
sparky, (except some that had sleep overs and 
also one that went off to watch a basketball grand 

final in Narrogin).  Sunday morning we all had to 
put our designs from the Saturday morning on a 
smaller page to scale so that this could then be 
transposed to the much larger villa boards.  This 
resulted in a few alterations to the designs when 
some realised they had too much empty space.   
The boards were again shifted outside and the 
painting started in earnest.  The end result is some 
truly wonderful art work.  Should anyone have time 
to and wishes to look at the work it is presently 
located in the old Four Square Building.   
 

Many thanks must go to the people who helped all 
of this take place; the Argent and Spencer families 
for the use of the Four Square building, Michelle 
Slarke for assisting with the grant submissions, 
Kerrie Argent and Debby Clarke for their time over 
the weekend.   Also thanks to Country Arts, Youth 
Advisory Council, PCAP and CCL for their financial 
assistance. 

Safety instructions before experimenting with 
the spray cans. 

Jayne Argent adding some finishing touches 

Almost there! 

The possibilities are endless 
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Lake Grace District High School 
 

 Situation Vacant – Education Assistant  
(Special Needs - Secondary) 

 
A vacancy exists at Lake Grace District High School for an Education Assistant (Special Needs) in the 
Secondary Area.  The successful applicant will be expected to take up the position ASAP.  The position is 
for 5 hours per week and is end dated to the 5 November 2004 (end of school year). 
 

An Education Assistant supports the Department of Education’s main objective of teaching and learning of 
students through assisting the teacher in delivering planned education programs and encouraging a 
supportive and inclusive learning environment.  A comprehensive job description is available on request 
from Lake Grace District High School (during school holidays please contact Stuart direct – 043 987 1202). 
 

Details for Application: 
Applicants are asked to provide the following: 

 

•  A résumé (recommended length no more than one page, including the names of two referees – one 
of which is a current or recent line manager / employer): and  

 

•  A statement addressing the selection criteria (recommended length two pages).  
 

 SELECTION CRITERIA 
  

1. Sound communication skills, including the ability to interact with students and teaching 
professionals.  

2. Sound interpersonal skills, including the ability to work as part of a team. 

3. Sound organisational skills that will assist in the delivery of effective education programs to students. 
4. Ability to assist with general health and well being of students. 

Situation Vacant – Education Assistant  
(Special Needs - Primary) 

 

A vacancy exists at Lake Grace District High School for an Education Assistant (Special Needs) in the 
Primary Area.  The successful applicant will be expected to take up the position ASAP.  The position is for 
9.75 hours per week and is end dated to the 16 December 2004 (end of school year). 
 

An Education Assistant supports the Department of Education’s main objective of teaching and learning of 
students through assisting the teacher in delivering planned education programs and encouraging a 
supportive and inclusive learning environment.  A comprehensive job description is available on request from 
Lake Grace District High School (during school holidays please contact Stuart direct – 043 987 1202). 
 

Details for Application: 
Applicants are asked to provide the following: 

 

•  A résumé (recommended length no more than one page, including the names of two referees – one of 
which is a current or recent line manager / employer): and  

 

•  A statement addressing the selection criteria (recommended length two pages).  
 

 SELECTION CRITERIA 
  

1. Sound communication skills, including the ability to interact with students and teaching professionals.  
2. Sound interpersonal skills, including the ability to work as part of a team. 

3. Sound organisational skills that will assist in the delivery of effective education programs to students. 
4. Ability to assist with general health and well being of students. 

Mark applications PRIVATE AND CONFIDENTIAL and forward to: 
   

 Mr. Stuart Blackwood 
 Lake Grace District High School 
 15 Absolon Street 
 Lake Grace WA 6353 

 By 3:00 pm, Friday 30 April 2004 
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 The Lake Grace Tennis Club 
season officially closed a fortnight 
ago with the club Championship 

Singles and Doubles.  The ladies numbers 
were low  due to several other distractions 
(weddings etc) on the same weekend.  
However the competition was still keen. 
 

Anna Taylor defeated Danielle Robertson to 
become the 2003/04 Ladies Singles 
Champion.  It was a good day for Anna as 
she partnered Cassandra Haskett to defeat 
Fiona Chatfield and Danielle Robertson in a 
close three set match.  Well done, ladies, for 
ensuring the competition went ahead. 
 

The Men’s Doubles was a round robin format 
with Jason Muir and James Eaton defeating 
Cameron Lloyd and Joe Galantino 9-7 in the 
deciding match.   
 

James Eaton won his way through to the 
Men’s Singles final with some hard hitting 

athletic tennis.  Close matches with Joe 
Galantino and Bevan Taylor showed how 
even our regular pennant players are. 
 

Ross Bowron’s progress was a little easier to 
the final although his serve was broken in 
matches against Cameron Lloyd and Jason 
Muir.  
 

James and Ross went serve for serve until 
Ross broke James’ serve.  James came back 
and had an opportunity to clinch the match.  
Ross held serve and the tie breaker went to a 
tense 10-8 in Ross’s favour.  
 

 Well done to all the men who played and we 
look forward to next season.  There will be 
unofficial tennis at 2.00pm on Sundays while 
the weather holds up.  The AGM is postponed 
until the start of next season. 
 

                        Ross Bowron 

Upcoming Hockey Club events 
 
* 14th April – A and B grade shirt 

presentation and player’s tea at the 
Sportsman’s Club after training. 

 
* 24th April – First game! Against 

Kondinin at home.  Kondinin do not have 
a B Grade side, so the Junior Men’s 
team will play at 11.15am and the C 
Grade game will follow in the usual B 
Grade slot.  A Grade as normal.  We 
expect all the B Grade team to be there 
for support and to laugh as the rest of us 
go bright red  from running around.  We 
will get you back next game. 

 
* 29th April – Junior Boys are holding a 

Cake Stall outside the Plaza - support 
our newest team! 

 
* 8th May -”Under the Sea” Fancy 
Dress  Dinner at the Sportsman’s Club.  

Tickets  are $30 and 
available  from any of the 
Hockey  Girls.  Please get 
your  tickets as soon as 
 possible to assist with the catering. 
 
The Hockey Club have decided to order new 
club jackets.  They will be black with red trim. 
Lake Grace embroidered on the front and a 
small Troll on the back between the shoulder 
blades.  About hip length with zip front, made 
from a rain and wind proof fabric, they are a 
fairly roomy fit, so keep that in mind when 
ordering.  We want to get our order in fairly 
soon so hopefully we can be looking flash at 
our first game, which will make up for us not 
really being able to play! 
Contact Belinda Bowron on 9865 1298 for 
approximate cost and to place an order. 
 

Danielle Robertson 

LAKE GRACE HOCKEY CLUB 

Lake Grace Tennis Racket 
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The Best Job in the World 
 

POSITION: Mother, Mum, Mama 
 

JOB DESCRIPTION: Long term, team players 
needed for challenging permanent work in an often 
chaotic environment.  Candidates must possess 
excellent communication and organizational skills 
and be willing to work variable hours, which will 
include evenings and weekends and frequent 24-
hour shifts on call.  Some overnight travel required, 
including trips to primitive camping sites on rainy 
weekends and endless sports tournaments in 
faraway cities.  Travel expenses not reimbursed.  
Extensive courier duties also required. 
 

RESPONSIBILITIES: The rest of your life.  Must 
be willing to be hated, at least temporarily, until 
someone needs $5.  Must be willing to bite tongue 
repeatedly.  Also must possess the physical 
stamina of a pack mule and be able to go from 
zero to 100kph in three seconds flat in case, this 
time, the screams from the backyard are not just 
someone crying wolf.  Must be willing to face 
stimulating technical challenges, such as small 
gadget repair, mysteriously sluggish toilets and 
stuck zippers.  Must screen phone calls, maintain 
calendars and co-ordinate production of multiple 
homework projects. Must have ability to plan and 
organize social gatherings for clients of all ages 
and mental outlooks.  Must be willing to be 
indispensable one minute and embarrassing the 
next.  Must handle assembly and product safety 
testing of a half million cheap plastic toys, and 
battery operated devices.  Must always hope for 
the best but be prepared for the worst.  Must 
assume final, complete accountability for the 
quality of the end product.  Responsibilities also 
include floor maintenance and general cleaning 
work throughout the facility. 
 

POSSIBILITY FOR ADVANCEMENT AND 
PROMOTION: Virtually none.  Your job is to 
remain in the same position for years, without 
complaining, constantly retaining and updating 
your skills, so that those in your charge can 
ultimately surpass you. 
 

PREVIOUS EXPERIENCE: None required 
unfortunately.  On the job training offered on a 
continually exhausting basis. 
 

WAGES AND COMPENSATION:  You pay them, 
offering frequent rises and bonuses.  A balloon 
payment is due when they turn 18 because of the 

assumption that tertiary education will help them 
become financially independent.  When you die, 
you give them whatever is left.  The oddest thing 
about this reverse-salary scheme is that you 
actually enjoy it and only wish you could do more. 
 
Fiery Ferrari 
 

Modena, Italy:  The Ferrari F1 team fired their 
entire pit-crew yesterday.  The announcement  
was followed by Ferrari’s decision to take 
advantage of the New Zealand Government’s 
“Work for the Dole” scheme and hire unemployed 
youths from Auckland. 
 

The decision to hire them was brought on by a 
recent documentary on how unemployed youths in 
South Auckland were able to remove a set of car 
wheels in less than six seconds without proper 
equipment, whereas Ferrari’s existing crew can 
only do it in eight seconds. 
 

This was thought to be an excellent yet bold move 
by Ferrari management and, as most races are 
won or lost in the pits, Ferrari would have an 
advantage over every team. 
 

However Ferrari expectations were easily 
exceeded, as during the crew’s first practice 
session not only were  “da boys” able to change 
the tyres in under six seconds, but within twelve 
seconds they had resprayed, rebadged and sold 
the vehicle over to the McLaren Team for four 
dozen Lion  Red stubbies and a tinnie. 
 
Shred of evidence 
 

A young executive was leaving the office at 
6.00pm when he found the CEO standing in front 
of a shredder with a piece of paper in his hand.  
“Listen”, said the Ceo, “this is a very sensitive and 
important document, and my secretary has left.  
Can you make this thing work?” 
 

“Certainly,” said the young executive.  He turned 
the machine on, inserted the paper and pressed 
the start button. 
 

“Excellent, excellent!” said the CEO as his paper 
disappeared inside the machine, “I just need one 
copy.” 
 

Lesson learnt.  Never, never assume that your 
boss knows everything. 
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Lake Grace Swimming Club 

As promised in the last edition here are the photos from the Lake Grace Swimming Club’s end 
of year windup that was held at the Bruce Rock Swimming Pool 

Race you to the end…... 

Lisa Clarke, Rhiannon Wallace, Nicole Chappell 
and Miranda Wallace. 

All tuckered out…. Lake Grace Swimming Club 

This is fun 

Big kids and little kids enjoying the slide 
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Basketball 

The basketball season in Narrogin finished on the 
evening of Saturday 3rd April, two of the Narrogin 
Residential College boys teams made the finals.  
Playing in the victorious under 15 team were two Lake 
Grace boys; Gary Leo and Peter Burbridge.  Playing in 
the victorious under 17 team were Marcus Trevenen 
and Leon Clarke.  This is a credit to the work put in 
while the students were in Lake Grace, well done to 
the Kulin Basketball Association and Lake Grace 
coach Jeanette Trevenen. 

Under 17 team:  Rear left is Marcus Trevenen; 
rear second from right is Leon Clarke. 

Under 15 team:  Second from left is Gary Leo, third left 
is Peter Burbridge 

Lake Grace Golf Club 

There was a great turnout of twenty eight players and a few spectators for night golf on Saturday 27th 
March.  Wonderful to see a large contingent of teachers, and a few zealous junior golfers that just 
wanted to show the teachers a thing or two. 
After a sausage sizzle, players went forth to conquer fairways, greens, trees and whatever else got in the 
way. 
Winners on the night were Chad Stanton, Stuart and Jodie Blackwood and Gavin Stevens on an 
admirable 24 shots for 5 holes.  A ‘glad to be back in the club house’ Jodie swears that Chad carried 
them all the way. 
A good time was had by all, though Betty states that she had lost her glow well before the last hole. 
The Lay Family (Jeff, Steph and Jason) were the thrilled recipients of the NAGA. 
 
The golf season starts on Saturday 17th April with a two person mixed ambrose.  Names need to be in 
by 12:15pm with hit off at 12:30pm.  Green fees are $5 a head.  You don’t need to be a golfer, just come 
along and enjoy a great day. 
 
No dates have yet been set for Junior Golf, though it will get underway once school goes back. 
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Your Mobile Service for: 
 

 Automotive Electrical 
 

 Automotive Air Conditioning 
 

 CDMA Car Kit Installation 
 

 Government Approved 
Immobilisers Mobile:  0429 905 452 

CLASSIFIEDS 

91 VN V8 Commodore 
Ex pursuit options 

6 months rego. 
Very good condition 

$10,000.00 
Ph 9865 1334 

FOR SALE 

98 Rodeo Crewcab 4x4 
VGC  -  licensed until August 2004 

Used as family car only 
Bull bar, tow bar, canopy 

Wide wheels and tyres, Power steering 
$19,750 ono 

Contact Marcus or Nadene on 9865 1617 
or mob 0429 651 617 

WANTED 

Hobbytex paints 
If you have any that you would like to  

re-home please ring Phyl Dunham  
on 9865 1341 or 0429 200 376 

1996 Hyundai 
3 door hatch 

Lic until August 2004 
White 

CD Player 
$3,500.00 ono 
Ph:  9865 1326 

Lake Grace  
Sportsman’s Club 
Will be closed on 
Friday 9th April 

Good Friday 
Patsy will be cooking Fish and 

chips Thursday 8th April 

EASTER TRADING HOURS 

Lake Grace Plaza 
 

Good Friday  -  Closed  (no papers) 
 

Easter Saturday  -  6:00am—11:30am 
 

Easter Sunday  -  Closed 
papers at Roadhouse 

 

Easter Monday  -  Closed 
papers at Roadhouse 
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CLASSIFIEDS 

St John Ambulance 
Lake Grace has come into line  

with the rest of the State 
If you need an ambulance and are  

ringing from a landline or mobile phone  

Dial 000 

If you ring the old number you will get a 
recorded message directing you to ring 000 

PUBLIC NOTICES 

First Aid Classes 
Will commence on Saturday 15th May and 

finish the following Saturday 22nd May. 
Start at 8:30 am 

At the Sub Centre 

Lake Grace Recreation 
Council AGM 
Thursday 29th April 

 7:00pm 
at the Pavilion 

Each affiliated club must send two delegates 

Western Windmills 
Servicing your area 

For all you windmill needs 
Tel:  9824 1111; 0408 413 290 

AVAILABLE 

Farmhouse for rent  
Phone: 9865 4041 

Long-Arm Stapler 
Someone borrowed the Lake Grace 

Telecentre’s long arm stapler in  
December of last year. 

If that was you, could you please  
return it as we would like to get some  

more work out of it. 

MISSING 

Yoga 
6 week course -Begins Wed April 21 

Bookings essential 
Phone 9865 1990 

Lake Grace Cricket Club 
Results of raffle 

Drawn 26th March at Lake Grace 
Sportsman’s Club 

Winner  -  Mr John McGlinn;  
Ticket number 156 

POSITIONS VACANT 

Babysitter Needed 
Lake Grace Golf Club need a 

babysitter for the 2004 season. 
Please ring Mike Clarke on  

9865 1193 a/h for more details. 

Cleaner Needed 
Lake Grace Golf Club need a cleaner  
for the 2004 season. 

Please ring Mike Clarke on  
9865 1193 a/h for  

more details. 

Cleaner Needed 
for Lake Grace business 
Approx 3 hours per week 

For further details phone Colin Wardle 
on 9821 4039 

Lake Grace Development Assoc 
  

Subscriptions are now due  
($5 for individuals and $11 for groups) 
Please pay Mark Burbridge, Treasurer 
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                         "Who is this man?" 
                                        Capt. Derek McArtney (C.A.) 
                          Anglican Parish - Lk. Grace & Wagin 

 
 Even before it opened in Australia on the 25

th
 of February, the film "The Passion 

of the Christ" had been in the news for months. Now that it has been showing for 
over a month, the interest and comment it continues to generate across every 
spectrum of society is quite phenomenal. But what is it about "The Passion of the 
Christ" that touches something in human beings across the world and across the 
boundaries of culture and religion, including the religions of materialism and 
secularism? Because, as far as the violent nature of death by crucifixion goes, 
Jesus' death was not as violent as other recorded events in Jewish or world 
history - before or since - nor was He crucified alone. Two other men died 
alongside Him. What about them? We do not even know their names, yet their 
ordeal on their crosses lasted longer than Jesus' did. 

 
 This tells us then that the central feature of Jesus' death is not so much the physical suffering. 
Rather, it is who He claims to be that is central to the last hours of the life of this one man who 
changed the world forever. Therefore, as the Christ, it was His spiritual suffering, culminating in 
His separation from God that is central to all that we see in the movie and read in the Gospels. 
For; 

 
 "God made Him who knew no sin to be sin on our behalf, so that we might become the righteousness of 
God in Him." (2Cor.5:21) 

 
 Therefore, the basic question, which the four Gospels asks of us, is; "Who is this man?" and 
this is indeed, the major question on the minds of the many hundreds of thousands of people all 
around the world who have seen the movie. In other words, the story confronts us through the 
manner and suffering of His death with the recognition that there is something more going on 
here than just another story of cruel torture and injustice. There is something deeper to this 
story that is disturbing because it touches upon things extremely personal and very human. 
Issues that we cannot put our finger on unless we can answer the question; "Who is this man?" 
but, the answer itself - Easter - also confronts us, because it is the day on which Jesus;  

 
 ". . . through the Spirit of holiness was declared with power to be the Son of God by his resurrection 
from the dead. . ." (Rom.1:4)  

 
 The risen Christ, Jesus of Nazareth, answered the very same question for His disciples. 
Consequently, what confronts us today as we read the Gospels or watch "The Passion of the 
Christ" is the same thing that confronted His disciples when He was among them. "Who is this 
man?" But, is their answer - "JESUS LIVES!" - our answer? Because the Easter message is, 
"JESUS LIVES!" and it is, was and always will be the testimony and confession of every 
Christian in every age; many of whom were once Atheists, Communists, Pagans or Muslims, 
Hindus, Buddhists or New-Agers, men and women of great wealth and power as well as those 
who have or had nothing, as well as those who were like me; who never really cared very much 
to stop and think about it.  
 
 So, why not think about this, this Easter? What is your answer to the question;   
 

                        "Who is this man?" 



LAKES LINK NEWS                                     8th April, 2004      

Page  39 

Lake Grace Uniting Church 
 

Sunday 11th April 
      10:00 am 
 

Sunday 18th April 
        10:00 am 
 

Enquiries:   
Keith and Joan Fleming   9871 9025 
Bob Burbridge      9865 4020 

CRISIS CARE NUMBERS 
 

Doctor’s Surgery             9865 1208 
Hospital              9865 1206 
Ambulance             9865 1444 
Police Station            9865 1007 
Fire Brigade             9865 1250 
Emergency Services          000 
Electricity Faults            13 13 51 
Water Faults             13 13 75 
Directory Assistance          12455 
Crisis Care Unit                9325 1111 
Women’s Refuge Group        9227 1642 
Family Violence Intervention  
Programme                     9336 2144 
ACRAH Men’s Refuge         9272 1333 
Domestic Violence Legal  
Aid Unit                       9328 7602 
Family Court of WA               9224 8222 
Youth Legal Service               9227 4140 
Citizens’ Advice Bureau           9221 5711 
Samaritan Befrienders           1800 198 313 
Helen Byles-Drage            9865 1014 
Poisons Information                13  11 26 
Kids’ Helpline                 1800 073 008 
Seniors’ Information         1800 199 087 
Family Helpline           1800 643 000 
Southern AgCare Counselling  
Sat - Mon                            9844 1459      
Tues - Fri (Evenings)             0427 441459  

LAKE GRACE  
CATHOLIC CHURCH 

Mass Time-Table 
 

Thursday 8th April 
 Holy Thursday  -  Mass of the  Lord’s Supper 
 Lake Grace   7:00 pm 
 

Friday 9th April 
 Station’s of the Cross 
 Nolan’s Farm  9:00 am 
 Celebration of the Lord’s Passion 
 Lake Grace   3:00 pm 
 

Saturday 10th April  -   Easter Vigil 
 Lake Grace   7:00 pm 
   

Sunday 11th April  -  Easter 
 Lake  King    8:00 am 
 Ravensthorpe  10:30 am 
 Hopetoun    6:00 pm 
 

Sunday 18th April 
 Lake Grace    6:00 pm 
   

                  Inquires: phone 9865 1248 

 

Mr Neil Bishop          ph  9865 1632 
Mr Colin Connolly     ph  9865 1010 
Mr Ron Dewson      ph  9865 1224 
Mrs Shirley Duckworth   ph  9865 1189 
Mr Len Elliott      ph  9865 1137 
Mr Lynn Parker      ph  9865 1217 (wk)  
Mr Peter Taylor       ph  9864 9026 

Councillor Telephone Fax 

  Darcy Roberts 
       (President)      

9874 4013 9874 4068 

Andrew Walker 
       (Vice President) 

9865 1241 9865 1921 

Ian Woods 9872 0011 9872 0050 

Helen McDonald 9871 1621 9871 1549 

Royce Taylor 9865 1507 9865 1320 

Helen Bennett 9865 1026 9865 1568 

Ollie Farrelly 9865 1304 9865 1188 

Allan Lansdell 9874 4033 9874 4033 

Meighan Stewart  9871 2042 9871 2042 

Anglican church 

Of Lake grace 
 

 

Friday 9th April 
  9:00 am  Lake Biddy 
  11:00 am  Lake Grace 
 

Saturday 10th April  
  8:00 pm  Lake Grace 
 

Sunday 11th April 
  8:00 am  Newdegate 
 

Sunday 18th April 
  9:00 am  Lake Grace 
  5:30 pm  Pingaring              

Enquiries:  
 Captain Derek McArtney     9865 1064 

 Deacon Michael Lloyd          9871 2041 
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For all your wool selling needs… 
Clips on consignment – thru Auction or Private 
Nett Price on Farm   Forward Selling Options 

Oddments – On Spot Payments 
 

Tel: DARREN SPENCER – 9865 1339 or 0428 651 339 

  
 
 
 
 

 
April 

Thur 8 Fish & Chips at the Club 
 

Fri 9  Good Friday 
  No doctor in Lake Grace  
 

Sat 10 Steak Night  -  LG Sports Club 
  No doctor in Lake Grace 
 

Sun 11   No doctor in Lake Grace 
 

Mon 12   No doctor in Lake Grace 
 

Tue 13   Doctor resumes practice at 10:30 am 
 

Wed 14 Pizza Night at Rosies (take-away) 
  Hockey Training 
  Ladies Darts  
 

Thur 15 Playgroup  -  9:30 am 
 

Fri 16  Fish & Chip Night  -  LG Sports Club 
  Bowls wind-up 
 

Sat 17 Opening Day of Golf 

Sat 17 Steak Night  -  LG Sports Club 
  Farewell Patsy  -  Welcome Geoff 
 

Mon 19 LLN Deadline 
  Men’s Darts 
 

Wed 21 Pizza Night at Rosies (take-away) 
  Hockey Training 
  Ladies Darts 
 

Thur 22 Lakes Link News 
  Playgroup  -  9:30 am 
   
Coming Events: 
April 24 Start of Hockey Fixtures 
  Measure Up 
April 27 First day of Term 2 
  Well Women’s Clinic 
April 29 Cemetery Busy Bee 
May 2 Discovery Walk 
May 8 Hockey Dinner 


